


REVIEW OF PDA MINUTES 

DOWNTOWN REINVESTMENT PROJECT 

9/3/03 Special meeting: City requested PDA to fund improvements estimated 
in excess of $5 million over 3 years. It was MSC to provide $5.6 million from 
PDA funds for infrastructure improvements in addition to the $650,000 approved 
for revitalization project in 2003. 

9;.£'.f;o3 Regular meeting: Reaffirmed that $5.6 million was for infrastructure 
and infrastructure-related improvements and that Phase O improvements through 
downtown revitalization project were being separately funded up to a maximum of 
$650,000 as previously approved. 

10/15/03 Regular meeting: First phase involves improvements to 6 blocks on 
Main, 2nd phase for 6 blocks on Arthur and 3rd phase for the same improvements to 
the area north of Phases 1 and 2. Phases 2 and 3 will require "revisiting" prior 
to contract execution. 

5/19/04 Regular meeting: Low bid for Phase 1 is well over estimated costs due 
to increase in gas and steel prices. There is sufficient money to handle the 
increase, but there may be a shortfall by Phase 3; such a shortfall would require 
scaling back to some extent. 

1/19/05 Regular meeting: Chair reiterated that each phase of project was to 
be discussed and approved or rejected at the appropriate time, and in no event 
was funding to exceed the $5.6 million cap. A further restriction was placed on 
the project requiring all work beyond that approved for the current phase to be 
brought before the Board for consideration and a vote on the extent oL work to be 

l_ 
performed and maximum expenditure for the phase (if the phase.received approval). 

No further minutes of note to date. 
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